
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

November 2017 

Project update – Intersection improvements at the Princes 
Highway and Rockdale Plaza Drive, Rockdale 

The NSW Government is funding this project as part of its $300 million 
Gateway to the South Pinch Point Program which aims to ease congestion 
and improve journey reliability on Sydney’s key southern corridors.  

Roads and Maritime Services invited feedback in August, September and October on improvements at 
the intersection of the Princes Highway and Rockdale Plaza Drive. 

Improvements to the intersection will provide benefits for around 51,000 road users per day who travel 
through this intersection. Widening of the Princes Highway will provide greater capacity for vehicles 
travelling southbound.  Vehicles turning right from the Princes Highway into Rockdale Plaza Drive will 
also have more room to wait in the extended turning bay. These improvements will reduce the number of 
right turning vehicles queuing and blocking through traffic, including more reliable travel times and 
increased safety.   

We received feedback from six people, with three people supporting the proposal, one who conditionally 
supported the proposal, one who opposed the proposal and one who did not state a preference. 

After considering all responses, along with the proposal’s aims and design requirements, we have 
decided to proceed with the proposal. As a result of community feedback we will be including a 
signalised pedestrian crossing across the left slip lane out of Rockdale Plaza Drive onto the Princes 
Highway. 

What happens next? 

We expect to start construction in early 2019. 

The work will include: 

 road widening on the eastern verge of the Princes Highway to allow for three through lanes 
southbound between Lister and Ashton Street 

 road widening on the eastern verge of the Princes Highway to lengthen the right turn bay on Princes 
Highway into Rockdale Plaza Drive 

 road widening on the eastern verge of the Princes Highway to allow relocation of the indented bus 
bay 

 construction of new footpath on the eastern verge of the Princes Highway 

 bridge widening over Muddy Creek 

 modification to the left turn slip lane from the Princes Highway southbound into Rockdale Plaza Drive 

 modification to the intersection to allow for left turn slip lane and pedestrian island from Rockdale 
Plaza Drive onto the Princes Highway southbound 

 minor tree removal. 

We will notify you again before work starts and will continue to update you as the project progresses. 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Contact 

If you have any questions, please contact our project team during business hours on 1800 572 114 or 
G2S@rms.nsw.gov.au.  

For more information on our projects, visit rms.nsw.gov.au/g2s. 

 

 

Location of work on the Princes Highway and Rockdale Plaza Drive, Rockdale 


